A TRIBUTE IN MEMORIAM OF THE LATE SENATOR UGO BENASSI – ANTI-APARTHEID STRUGGLE LEADER  IN ITALY

REGGIO EMILIA MOURNS ITS FORMER MAYOR, UGO BENASSI, WHO WAS IN THE FOREFRONT OF THE ANTI-APARTHEID STRUGGLE
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At dawn on September 17, 2011, the former mayor of Reggio Emilia and Senator, Ugo Benassi died at 83 in his home in this Emilia Romagna city. He started his political career  immediately after the  Second World War, first as member of the Italian Communist Party PCI youth movement and then in its provincial organization. 

He was member of the Communist Federation Secretariat from 1955 to 1964 and in May 1976 was elected mayor of the City of Reggio Emilia, a position he held until February 1987. He served as Senator to the Italian Parliament from July of that year to April 22, 1992. In 1994 he became chairman of the Istituto Cervi, a position he held until 2006. 

Almost at the end of the funeral oration in memory of his predecessor, the current mayor of Reggio Emilia, Graziano Delrio, recalled among other things, that Ugo Benassi was also “the man of the final opening to the international dimension, from Africa to Fort Worth”. In fact Benassi and his council, he reminded, “have paved the way for twinning, cultural exchange with other peoples and the way to international cooperation with developing countries”. This is particularly true for Africa, so that "today's relationship with Africa started by Benassi and Giuseppe Soncini has left us a whole vision, the richness of human relationships, the path of solidarity”, to the point that "Reggio is now home to a table for Africa". And therefore, Delrio went on, "this is our legacy, a continuity of projects for the emancipation of those countries and those populations that have immense gratitude to Mayor Benassi". 
Concerning in particular South Africa and the Anti-Apartheid Struggle, Reggio Emilia officially entered the frey on 26 June 1977, when in the Sala del Tricolore of the town hall a Pact of Solidarity was signed with the African National Congress. This is an important moment in the history of Reggio Emilia, that since then became an icon of support for the Struggle Against Apartheid. 

This lengthy relationship of the Municipality of Reggio Emilia with the country of Nelson Mandela has also resulted in the signing of a twinning agreement with the regional capital of Limpopo Province, Polokwane, in 2004. This year a delegation from this city, led by Ambassador T.E. Mtintso and Consul General N.N. Nokwe, visited Reggio Emilia. Dr Nokwe on June 29 attended the ceremony with which, again in the Sala del Tricolore, Reggio Emilia solemnly reaffirmed the commitment of the city to the affirmation of human rights, the independence of the peoples of southern Africa and against Apartheid. 

In 2012 two anniversaries will further consolidate these links: the 100th Anniversary of the establishment of the African National Congress and the 35th Anniversary of the solidarity pact signed by its then President Oliver Tambo and the then Mayor Ugo Benassi. This is a double anniversary due to further strengthen the bonds of the City of Reggio Emilia with the history of South Africa and the Struggle Against Apartheid which saw among its protagonists some of the most famous political leaders of the African continent, including Nelson Mandela, Desmond Tutu, Walter and Albertina Sisulu, Oliver Tambo, Govan Mbeki. 

"It’s a long and intense story the one that binds Reggio Emilia to South Africa and her movements for emancipation and the struggle against apartheid abomination", mayor Delrio recalled on a previous occasion, when on May 30, 2008, he was commemorating the late President Tambo along with a South African delegation led by the then Ambassador Lenin Shope, then Premier of Limpopo Sello Moloto and the then Mayor of Polokwane, Thabo Makunyane. "A story of brotherhood among peoples and the pledge for the triumph of human rights, a battle of civilizations".
The Republic of South Africa and its people with the Embassy of the Republic of South Africa to the Quirinale salute the late Senator Ugo Benassi for his dedication and exceptional contribution to Freedom in our country and the African Continent. 
Rest in Peace Comrade Benassi and Mille Grazie!
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